PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

June 12, 2008
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman
     Mr. George Smith, Secretary
                                                Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member
Ms Joyce Ballou, Regular Member,                                      Mr. John O’Brien, Ex-Officio Member   
Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Dr. Berman’s stead.  

The May 2008, minutes were reviewed.  Ms. Ballou made a motion to accept these minutes   Motion was seconded by Mr. Schaub and passed unanimously.
The harbormaster presented his report.  Mooring violations were discussed as they pertain to ownership/application.  There were no reports and no local, state, or federal representatives.  Chairman Dilley passed out the finance report to those present.  Due to the upcoming fiscal year end, expenditures in the areas of office supplies, printing and advertising were discussed.
Correspondence was as follows:


Letter from Dr. Gail Shea enclosing SASE for mailing of future agendas


Two emails from Chairman Dilley to members of the Commission regarding Town Selectmen meetings


Emails to and from Dr. Shea/Carol Szymanski (DEP) with regard to “immediate family” terminology in the Plan


Email – State of CT DEP
Under Old Business, Chairman Dilley gave the latest update.  The Plan was presented to the Town Selectmen at their meeting.  However, due to the forthcoming budget agenda, as of this date, the selectmen have not had the opportunity to review/vote on the Plan.  As budget discussions wind down, forthcoming meeting will address this.  If anyone presents a two hundred name petition, the Plan will go to referendum.

Mr. Schaub compiled a list of “Advantages of Passing the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Plan”.  Discussion and some minor wording corrections were made to this.  Chairman Dilley will include it with future distribution of the Plan copies.  He will also keep members abreast of the latest word regarding Town Selectmen meetings and the Plan.

Under New Business, Ms Ballou shared her experiences with the Pawcatuck River Association’s latest cleanup of the River.
Chairman Dilley offered words of encouragement and praise to those members present this evening for the work and near fruition of the Plan.
There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:48 pm was made by Ms. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Smith.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
George Smith
Secretary 

